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Message from the Commodore
 
! As I write this on January 18th, 
Mother Nature so far has not cooperated 
in giving us any sailable ice. But the 
winter is still young. I encourage 
everyone to keep their boats and all 
associated equipment on the ready for 
when the Ice Alert horn blows it's 
favorable report. I cannot stress enough 
the importance on making sure when the 
ice comes that it's checked properly and 
thus safe for sailing.
At the upcoming February 2nd meeting, 
club members will be voting to adapt the 
changes/additions that were proposed to 
the Bylaws at our last meeting. It is 
important for you to attend and have 
your voices heard.,
! Recently I have been going 
through boxes of old club records given 
to me by the Rich Crucet, Warren 
Darress, and Larry Veprovsky families. 
One of the most interesting facts I 
discovered was that the club started 
holding their meetings at the Weeks 
Yacht Yard way back in January 1992. 
That makes 24 years of Weeks 
hospitality! The club can't say thank you 
enough to the Weeks family for all they 
have done for the club over these years.
Hope too see many of you at our 
February 2nd meeting.       !

 Ralph

LAKE  RONKONKOMA
Iceboat and Yacht Club

THE ICE IS ON, BE READY!

LRIBYC sailor takes 7th in 
the NEIYA DOC FELLOWS 

Regatta sailed on 
Moosehead Lake in Maine.
Richard Gluckman said:

“Great place, great ice, 
great group of ice 

boaters.” 
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PROPOSED CHANGES/ADDITIONS  TO LRIBYC BYLAWS

 Club Bylaws Can Be Read Here:
http://www.iceboatlongisland.com/ByLaws.php

Add 6.4  “In order for a member to be eligible for a Club award (trophy or other) membership dues 
!     must be paid by the first Club meeting in January.”

Add 9.2  “The Club Members, with the approval of the Club membership, shall at all times have the 
!     absolute right to suspend, for a definite or indefinite amount of time, the membership !  
!     privileges of any member whom the Club membership finds has violated any rule, regulation 
!     or policy of the Club or whose behavior is abusive or disruptive to the operation of the Club.”

10.2 ! (K) Perpetual award to the top LRIBYC skipper at the annual DN North American 	


	

 Championships. Add “ or Worlds if the North American Championships are not held.”
	


	

 (M) Rich Crucet Memorial Trophy, Perpetual Award.

(N) Rich Crucet Bowl, Perpetual Award At Commodore’s Discretion

12.1 DN Class: On weekdays a minimum of three(3) boats that are club members shall be entered to qualify. A 
maximum of three(3) races per day may be counted. If more races 	

 are held to accommodate late arriving 
skippers, each skipper’s first three(3) races shall count. On holidays and weekends, the same minimums apply 
but a maximum of five(5) races may be sailed. Add  “Mid Week/Weekend Points Will Be Scored Separately.”

	

 A discussion of these additions/changes will take place at the February Club meeting on The 2nd of 
February, 2016. Following the discussion a vote will be held for approval as stated or modified.  If you are 
unable to attend and have comments or would like a proxy vote to be cast please send your request to the Club 
via email to John Ziermann.   

jzmann80 <racekart8@yahoo.com>    

http://www.iceboatlongisland.com/ByLaws.php
http://www.iceboatlongisland.com/ByLaws.php
mailto:racekart8@yahoo.com
mailto:racekart8@yahoo.com
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JUST FOR FUN

1967 Sunday News:

An Iceboating Article from the archives 
of

Warren R Darress Jr., LRIBYC 
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CLUB MEETING -TUESDAY, FEB. 2, 2016
AT WEEKS YACHT YARD.

Great refreshments. Great conversation. Great atmosphere.
7:00 pm the fun starts at Weeks Yacht Yard in Patchogue.

ALL ICE HOUNDS ARE WELCOME, YOU DON'T HAVE TO BE A MEMBER.
So many places to choose.  All we need are the ice reports.

We need to keep in contact.  

Club Membership STILL only $15.
Membership will put you on the "ICEALERT!" email communication system.

Like any organization, LRIBYC needs money to function at all levels:
- Maintain club website

- Promote iceboat sailing and increase new membership
- Establish and maintain yearly functions (swap meet, monthly meetings, etc.)

- Maintain the materials needed for yearly competitions and events
- Maintain "end of year" honor, achievement, and competition awards

   (memberships after 01/06/16 not eligible)
- Maintain the safety equipment brought to each club sponsored event

- Support postal fees needed for club communications
- MOST IMPORTANT - funding for various projects selected by

  the VOTING MEMBERSHIP
 

STILL, club membership of $15 will entitle your participation
in all of the club events and functions, the inclusion of the automatic

"ICEALERT!" email communication system, and voting privileges at all
club meetings and functions during the year.  Your vote and voice

determines where your sport is going.  For more information pertaining
to how your club dues are specifically used, please see your treasurer

John Ziermann.
Returning members MUST fill out the 2nd page of the application document

so that you will be allowed to participate in all club events.   Please, also
fill out the 1st page if there have been any changes to your membership

info.
For NEW members, please fill out both sides of the Application so

that we can add your information to our list of members and place you on
the automatic "ICEALERT!" email communication system.

http://www.iceboatlongisland.com/uploads/LRIBYC-Membership-ApplicationUpdate.pdf

http://www.iceboatlongisland.com/uploads/LRIBYC-Membership-ApplicationUpdate.pdf
http://www.iceboatlongisland.com/uploads/LRIBYC-Membership-ApplicationUpdate.pdf

